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Sheriff Hutton 

Village News 
_________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Number 495                                                                                                                       January 2011 
 

A Very Happy New Year to All Our Readers 
and with Thanks to our regular Advertisers and welcome to our 

new ones 
 

Parish Council News 
www.sheriffhutton.co.uk  
The Parish Council Meeting for December 2010 was cancelled due to the bad weather. 
 

The next Meeting will take place on Friday 7th January 2011 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
 

United Christian Churches Committee 
New Year Party – Saturday 8th January 2011  
Party invitations will be delivered after Christmas.  If you have not received your invitation by 
Monday 3rd January, please contact Caroline Hunt on 878242.  Please do let us know if you are 
eligible to attend and do not receive an invitation. 
After a warm welcome and a glass of sherry or orange juice, guests are served a delicious tea 
followed by entertainment.  There is a vegetable quiche available for vegetarians and fruit salad for 
diabetics. 
Any offers of help?  Do come and join us in what is one of the greatest village events to start the New 
Year.  If you would like to be a hostess, please call Sally Cliff on 878455 ASAP, it only takes 2-3 
hours and is a very satisfying and appreciated gesture.   
Offers of transport are also needed to help with ferrying guests to and from the party and to deliver 
teas out to those unable to attend due to illness.  Even one trip can make a big difference.  Please 
call Andrew Hawkswell on 878426. 
As always gifts of cakes and pastries for the party are very much appreciated and can be left at the 
Hall between 10am and 12 noon, after 2pm or with a committee member.  
We do hope you will be able to join us!   
 

Sheriff Hutton Point to Point 
The point to point will be held on Sunday 16th January commencing at 10.45 with pony racing and 12 
noon for the point to point races.   Please come along and support us and help raise funds for the 
Yorkshire Air Ambulance.   Entry is £10 per person including a racecard.   There will be hot food and 
a bar.   If the weather is bad we will try and run on Sunday 23rd January. 
 

Mobile Library 
Farlington and Sheriff Hutton.   The mobile library dates and times are as follows – Tuesdays 4th 
and 25th January, 10:05 – 10:15am at Farlington, Woodside; 10:20 – 10:30am at Farlington Village 
Hall; 10:50 – 11:10am at Sheriff Hutton, East End; 11:15 – 11:30am at The Green; 11:35 – 11:45am 
at Castle Side; 11:50 – 12:05pm at  Castle View; 12:10 – 12:25pm at Warwick Close; 1:05 – 1:15pm 
at  Dudley Hill Farm and 1.25 – 1.35pm at Whenby, Foulrice Farm  
West Lilling and High Stittenham.   The mobile library dates and times are as follows – Tuesday 
18th January, 9.30 – 9.40am near the post box on Goose track Lane, West Lilling and 3.55 – 4.05pm 
at High Stittenham. . 
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York – Sheriff Hutton – Malton : Bus Timetable 
A new bus timetable was introduced in December.   If you are travelling to/from Malton it now involves a 
change of bus at Castle Howard or Welburn.   There are now no journeys to York Rail Station. 
 

Route Number  183 183 183  183 
Malton Bus Station  0900 1120 1320  1700 
Low Hutton  0908 1128 1328  1708 
High Hutton  0910 1130 1330  1710 
Welburn  0917 1137 1337  1717 
Bulmer  - 1142 1342  1722 
Castle Howard  - 1148 1348  1728 
  ↓↓↓↓ ↓↓↓↓ ↓↓↓↓   

Route Number 181 181 181 180 181  
Castle Howard - - 1150 1350 1650  
Welburn 0720 0920 - - -  

Bulmer 0725 0925 - - 1656  
Foston 0733 0933 1158 - -  

Thornton le Clay 0735 0935 1200 - -  
Coneysthorpe - - - 1354 -  
Terrington - - - 1403 -  

Scackleton - - - 1411 -  
Sheriff Hutton 0743 0943 1208 1423 1703  
West Lilling 0747 0947 1212 1427 1707  
Flaxton 0754 0954 1219 1434 1714  

Claxton 0759 0959 1224 1439 1719  
Sand Hutton 0802 1002 1227 1442 1722  
Hopgrove 0810 1010 1235 1450 1730  

Heworth 0817 1017 1242 1457 1737  
York Stonebow 0822 1022 1247 1502 1742  
York Piccadilly 0825 1025 1250 1505 1745  

 
Route Number 181 181 181 181 181 
York Piccadilly 0830 1100 1300 1510 1750 
York Stonebow 0833 1103 1303 1513 1753 
Heworth 0837 1107 1307 1517 1757 

Hopgrove 0843 1113 1313 1523 1803 
Sand Hutton 0851 1121 1321 1531 1811 

Claxton 0854 1124 1324 1534 1814 
Flaxton 0859 1129 1329 1539 1819 
West Lilling 0906 1136 1336 1546 1826 

Sheriff Hutton 0910 1140 1340 1550 1832 
Scackleton 0922 - - - - 

Terrington 0930 - - - - 
Coneysthorpe 0939 - - - - 

Thornton le Clay - 1148 1348 1558 R 
Foston - 1150 1350 1600 R 
Welburn - - 1358 1608 R 

Bulmer - - 1403 1613 R 
Castle Howard 0943 1158 1409 1619 - 

 ↓↓↓↓ ↓↓↓↓ ↓↓↓↓ ↓↓↓↓  

Route Number 183 183 183 194 182 
Castle Howard 0945 1200 1445 1630 1730 
Bulmer 0951 1206 1451 - 
Welburn 0956 1211 1456 - 
High Hutton 1002 1217 1502 - 
Low Hutton 1004 1219 1504 

Via and 
change at 
Slingsby- 

 - 
Malton Bus Station 1015 1230 1515 1654 1745 

R = After Sheriff Hutton runs on request to Malton     ↓↓↓↓= Connecting services with through fares available
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St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington 
The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest 

 

SERVICES IN JANUARY 
 

Sheriff Hutton 2nd 10.30am United Covenant Service at 
Methodist Church  

  

 9th 9.30am Holy Communion - CW-O1   

 16th 9.30am Holy Communion - CW-O1   

 23rd 9.30am Morning Worship   

 30th 10am Benefice Morning Prayer - Sutton 6pm Benefice - Candlemas 

      

Farlington 9th 11.15am Holy Communion - CW-O2   

 23rd 11.15am Plough Service   

 30th 10am Benefice Morning Prayer - Sutton 6pm Benefice-Candlemas, Sheriff Hutton  

      

Marton 2nd   6pm Celtic Evening Worship 

 16th   6pm Benefice Celtic Eucharist 

 30th   6pm Benefice-Candlemas, Sheriff Hutton  

      

Stillington 2nd 10am United Covenant Service - Church   

 9th 9.30am Holy Communion    

 16th 9.30am Morning Worship   

 23rd 9.30am Holy Communion    

 30th   6pm Benefice-Candlemas, Sheriff Hutton 

      

Sutton with 
Huby  

2nd 8am 
10.45am 

Holy Communion  
Morning Worship 

  

 9th 10.45am United Covenant  - Church   

 16th 8am  
10.45am 

Holy Communion  
Family Praise 

  

 23rd 10.45am Holy Communion    

 30th 10am Benefice Morning Prayer 6pm Benefice-Candlemas, Sheriff Hutton 
  

EVENTS 
 

8th January United Churches Party in the Village Hall  
11th January Deanery Standing Committee - 10am at Strensall Vicarage  
25th January Benefice Council Meeting – 7.30pm in Parish Room, Sutton-on-the-Forest  
27th January Deanery Synod - 7.30pm  

 
The EMMAUS - a new fellowship group, led by Revd. Chris, will meet for the first time in the Parish 
Church on Wednesday 12th January at 11.45 for 12 noon. A short meditation followed by a ‘take and 
share’ lunch. All villagers welcome.  
It is hoped that EMMAUS will meet monthly. More information from Jenny Howarth - 878341 
 

Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club 
The Gardening Club meets every third Wednesday of the month. The annual subscription is £10 per 
person, £2 for visitors attending talks in the Village Hall.  
 
We welcome every one to our first meeting of the year on Wednesday 19th January, in the Village 
Hall at 7.30pm, to a talk by Alan Woodward from the Brunswick Organic Nursery, Bishopthorpe. Back 
in 2004 they began renting the Archbishop's Palace Walled Garden, originally only the smaller 
garden. They began by clearing the original overgrown, neglected garden. The nursery is run for 
adults with learning difficulties, selling produce and other items in their shop. It is a story of 
determination & resourcefulness. 
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Judith Calvert 
Chris and family would like to express their sincere thanks for all the cards, letters and kindness 
received from friends, colleagues and family after Judith’s death. 
 

Plough Sunday at St Leonard’s Farlington 
It is that time, again, to sing We Plough the Fields and Scatter in January!   Come along and 
celebrate the start of the farming year at the Plough Sunday Service in St Leonard’s on Sunday 23rd 
January at 11:15am.   The service is followed by a warming ploughman's lunch including home made 
soups in the Village Hall.   Adults £5.00, children free.   A warm welcome is guaranteed for everyone.. 
 

Farlington Circle 
The Farlington Circle had to be cancelled in December due to bad weather.   It has been rearranged 
for Wednesday, 26th January, 2.30 – 4pm in the church.   All villagers welcome.   More information 
from Margaret 878735 and Jenny 878341 
 

Health Visitor Drop in 
The Health Visitor will be at The Village Hall from 9.30am -11.30am on Thursday, January 6th during 
the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her.  Anyone waiting 
to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while 
they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room. 
 

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club 
We hope you had an enjoyable Christmas – the weather is as it should be on all the seasonal cards! 
The club sends everybody best wishes for a happy and prosperous New Year. 
Our next bingo is scheduled for Friday, January 14th at 7.30p.m. in the Village Hall. Please do come;                                      
it's a fun evening to brighten up a dark winter; and we do value your support. 
 

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club –  Annual Dinner and Presentation Evening 
Members and friends are invited to the Club's Annual Dinner at the Highwayman Inn on Friday 
January 28th at 7.30pm.   The Club trophies will be presented during the evening.   Please contact 
me for details and a copy of the menu, starters and main meals to be pre booked.   Josephine 
Johnson  tel 878626 or e mail josephinejohnson6@gmail.com   Hope to see lots of you there. 
  
Ladies Sessions The January Saturday session is cancelled as it falls on the New Year Bank holiday 
The weekly sessions will continue when the weather improves. 
 

Fieldnats  
Unfortunately because of the weather, the December meeting was cancelled. The remainder of the 
winter schedule is as follows: 
• Wednesday 5th January: Mark Rasbeary will be giving us an insight into ‘The Secret World of 

the Wildlife Crime Officer’ 
• Wednesday 2nd February: Geoff Oxford, Chairman Yorkshire Mammal Group, will be giving 

us a presentation on ‘Dormice – from a Yorkshire perspective’ 
• Wednesday 2nd March: AGM & members night. Refreshments – cheese, wine AND a raffle.  
 
Meet in the Village Hall, 7pm start. Non member entry fee £3, which includes cup of tea / coffee & 
cake. Anyone wishing to join us on the night or the group is very welcome; please call Melanie for 
more information 878711. 

 
New Friends 
Since moving to Sheriff Hutton (December 2009) I have made many new friends.   To those and the 
people of Sheriff Hutton who made me feel very welcome and “At Home” I wish health, happiness 
and a peaceful New Year. 
Thank you, Dorothy Lyons. 
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The Methodist Church 
Minister : Rev. Graham Peaden.   Telephone 01904 491950 

 
A happy new year to you from the minister and fellowship of the Methodist Church.   We do hope it 
will be a year of peace and joy and that you will find great hope and courage to cope with whatever 
happens as the year progresses.   Every blessing. 
 
We also offer you an invitation to come and share in any of our services or activities, we will be very 
pleased to welcome you. 
 
The services in January will be led by the following :- 
Sunday 2nd  10.30am United Covenant Service.   Revd. Ann Haith (HC) 
 9th  10.30am Mrs Janet Long 
 16th  10.30am Rev. Graham Peadon 
 23rd  10.30am Rev. David Godfrey (Circuit Superintendent)  
 30th  10.30am William Swires.   Home Mission Sunday 

HC = Holy Communion 
 
Other Activities 
Mondays  7.30pm  Guild in the Miss Ward Room (see separate programme) 
Wednesdays  8am   Morning Prayers 
   10 – 11.30am Drop in for Coffee 
   6.15pm  Singing Group (January 5th and 19th) 
 

Methodist Guild 
Every Monday at 7.30pm about 30 people meet to share in an evening of fellowship with short 
devotion, speaker on topic, cup of tea and biscuit and back home for 9pm. 
 
Programme for January 
3rd  Speaker Rev. Ruth Duck from Easingwold “A New Year” 
10th  “Living in the Arctic” an illustrated talk by Richard Masefield 
17th  “Sailing” with the Rev. Stephen Burgess, Chairman of the York and Hull Methodist District 
24th  “The Church I See” by Keith Dixon, an accomplished musician who takes part in a church in 

Bradford where great numbers meet 
31st  Jill Johnson will enlighten us on “Aromatherapy” 
 

Why not come and visit us in the Miss Ward Room, Monday night at 7.30pm 
 

Friends of the Village Hall  
Christmas Coffee Morning  
 We were delighted to see so many people turn out for this seasonal annual event despite the 
treacherous conditions underfoot. We made £320 for Village Hall funds. Thank you to everyone who 
contributed in any way. 
 
Dates for your diary!   Looking ahead to 2011 there is : 
The Auction on May 7th 
Village BBQ on June 11th 
Both these events will be run in conjunction with Playgroup and a joint planning group will start work 
early in the New Year. If you are interested organising or helping with either of these events please 
contact Margaret Fisher on 878314. Notice of other events to follow. 
 
The next meeting of The Friends will be held on Tuesday January 25th 2011 at 7.30pm in the Village 
Hall – new Friends are most welcome. 
 
Happy New Year from the Friends! 
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Sheriff Hutton Primary School Out of School Club 
The After School Club is really well-established and gaining numbers.   The atmosphere is lovely – 
very relaxed and happy with lots of different activities.   Unfortunately Sarah Holdsworth, who has 
been the club’s leader from its opening, has had to prioritise her many commitments and will be 
leaving her post at the end of term.   We are immensely grateful to Sarah, who has done a fantastic 
job for us establishing the club, and the children will miss her.  
 

 

Sheriff Hutton Primary School Out of School Club 
Do you enjoy working with children aged 5 -11 years in an informal, relaxed atmosphere?  
We are looking for a lively, motivated and enthusiastic person to join the staff of our After School 
Club. He/ She should be prepared to work with the After School club leader, contributing their own 
ideas for play and creativity, as well as responding to the needs and wishes of the children.  
An enhanced CRB Disclosure will be required. 

Part-time -  1 or 2 sessions per week plus some relief 
3.15pm – 5.45 pm - term time only. 

Band 3 SCP 7-9 (£6.63 - £7.04 per hour) 
For further details, please contact Margaret Fisher on 01347878314 in the first instance. 

 

 

Playgroup 
Over £1,000 was raised at Playgroup’s Christmas Toy Fair despite the chilly conditions. A big thank 
you to everyone who helped make the day a success, including Waitrose, Tesco, WH Smith, Image 
Playgrounds and Woodhouse-Barry for their generous donations.  
Vicky S-J & Liz Hudson, Sheriff Hutton Playgroup 
 

Message from The Jumblies 
Happy New Year to you all.   
 
The proceeds from the Jewellery Stall organised by Bonnie Lawson and Ruby Groves at the Toy Fair 
raised another £150 for Playgroup which gives a revised grand total raised by the Jumblies for 2010 
to  £16,015.  Once again our sincere thanks to you for all the support you give us. 
 
Our first Jumble Sale will be the 15th January in aid of Guide Dogs for the Blind, weather permitting.  
Donations of clothes, bric-a-brac and toys will be very much appreciated in addition to any cakes and 
prizes you feel able to give. 
We will be at the hall between 9am and 12 Noon to receive your donations. 
 
A reminder that our Second Hand Book Sale in March will be to raise much needed funds for the 
Children’s Play Area. Donations of good condition books etc will be very much appreciated 
 
Thank you 
 
Penny Bean  01347 878392 
 

Mid Week Ramble 
Start the new year with one of your resolutions to get fit.   A bit late in the month but on Wednesday 
26th January the first ‘about 5 mile’ ramble of 2011 will take place.   Meet at the Village Hall car park 
at 9.30am to arrange transport.   There is an opportunity at the end of the walk for a pub lunch or 
snack, back by 3pm. 
 
Good company and you will be made very welcome but please wear suitable footwear and clothing 
for the time of year conditions. 
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God’s Christmas Present 
At Christmas we celebrate the love and kindness of God which overflows in the generosity of a most 
precious gift – the present we most need. This action is mirrored in our giving Christmas presents to 
those we love – presents we have chosen after much thought about the appropriateness of the gift 
for that particular person. Love and Care are at the heart of Christmas! 
 
In the life of Jesus Christ, a life of perfect love, deep contentment and peace, God restores the world 
into harmony with ‘his’ qualities of eternal life. In Jesus Christ we are shown how to live a life which 
will bring up personal fulfilment and enable us to develop a just, equal, peaceful and caring society in 
which to live. How we need those insights and help in Britain today! 
 
However, if God’s present is to be any use to us we need not only to unwrap it but also to follow the 
maker’s instructions in order to understand how it works; and then we need to use it/play with it/make 
a ‘friend’ of it. If we only take off the wrapping paper, have a look to see what it is, and then put it 
down amongst all our other presents, it will be of not use to us. 
 
Today, many people do not even unwrap God’s present. Others unwrap it and have a look – 
attending the Christingle or the Carol Services – and then put it down among the other presents. 
Some realize the enormous potential of the present if they learn how to use it. We learn this by 
 

• discovering the meaning of Jesus Christ 
 

• by learning about prayer, stillness, deep contentment and peace – 
no matter what life throws at us 

 

• by discovering how to set goals, priorities and principles that are in harmony with God’s way of 
life. 

 
Your Church is there to help you achieve this. 
 
For the last 50 years we in Britain have increasingly lived with little (if any) reference to God – the 
result is that as individuals and as a country our principles and goals have ‘brought us to our knees!’. 
While we are ‘on our knees’ in hardship and suffering, God invites us to use his Christmas Present – 
it will teach us how ‘to stand’. It will help us find dignity, self-worth, personal contentment and peace 
at the heart of a new just and caring community. 
 
What kind of life do you want – for yourself and for your children? 
 
Happy New Year! 
Revd. Chris Ellis. 
 

Yorkshire Countrywomen’s Association 
Unfortunately our proposed outing to Beverley and Burton Agnes Hall had to be cancelled due to the 
dangerous road conditions.   On December 8th forty of our members braved the icy footpaths to the 
Village Hall car park where we boarded the coach for our short journey to Burn Hall, Huby for our 
annual Christmas Lunch.   After the festive meal members provided entertainment which included a 
play, readings, a quiz and ended with some carols.   A happy afternoon was enjoyed by all. 
 
Our first meeting in the new year is on Wednesday, 12th January when Tony Cleaver will give a talk 
entitled “The Hidden Gardens of London.” 
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Sheriff Hutton Primary School News 
We have had a very long and busy term and have done so many interesting things. 
The highlight of the term was a visit from the Comenius project school from Gadden near Gothenburg 
in Sweden. There were 21 children and 4 teachers and the year 6 children took them to the seaside 
for the day and spent a day with them at Castle Howard and in York.  The school put on a special 
ceilidh and hog roast which was a great success. The children also invited them to their homes for 
Sunday tea!  
 
The children in class 4 have also been learning about the Muslim religion and visited a Mosque in 
Bradford. 
  
The Harvest Festival this term focused on the topic of Water.  The Eco council did an assembly on 
water and a project on Uganda and they visited a water treatment centre in Sheffield. 
 
The children have been very busy doing lots of sport this term, competing against the other schools 
in the area. The year 6 boys won the indoor football tournament and class 3 and 4 also did well in the 
cross country event with many of them going through to the Thirsk area finals next term. They also 
played in netball, football and Tag rugby tournaments. Some of the older children were invited to 
perform in the Royal British Legion Remembrance service at the Theatre Royal and also entered the 
Minster FM Carol competition. 
 
Year 3 and 4 have been learning about Hinduism and visited a Hindu Temple in Bradford. They also 
did a fantastic assembly on the Divali festival and are now proud owners of 2 guinea pigs called 
Chocolate and Snowy. 
 
Finally class 1 and 2 have been busy learning about ”Going Places”- finding out about how things 
move and about lots of different places in the world. They performed beautifully in the nativity play “ 
The Bethlehem Bootee Company!” to some very proud parents and Grandparents! 
 
On behalf of all the children we would like to say a big thank you to the Teachers, support staff, 
governors, parents and all the helpers for making it such a successful start to the school year and we 
would like to wish everyone a Happy and Healthy New Year. 
 
By Caitlin Holroyd and Charlie Massingham   (class 4) 
 
 
 

Over 60’s Tuesday Luncheon Club 
Are you over 60?   Why not come along to the Village Hall on Tuesdays at 12.30pm.   There you will 
find pleasant company and a fantastic, home cooked, two-course lunch followed by tea or coffee and 
chatter.   The cost is only £4.00 per person.   Transport can be arranged to get you there and back. 
 
Telephone Brian Parkinson, Jill Johnson (878545), Wendy Haste (878581) or Margaret Fisher 
(878314) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

S & H TAXIS 
Bevil Kinloss 

 

Private Hire Pre-book Taxi 
 

Tel : 01347 878 346 or Mobile : 07740 231 535 
 

Doctors : Trains Stations : Airports : Shopping 
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What Your Church offers You 
 

                                            TOUCHING BASE and GETTING TOGETHER 
The church (Anglican and Methodist) in your village can be a ‘spiritual home’ – a place for personal 
reflection and prayer. It can be a place where people feel their roots, surrounded by history and 
heritage. For Christians, it is also a place where they can commune with God and feel the love of 
God enfolding them, in personal prayer or at regular Sunday services with a range of different styles. 
 
The church also has the immense privilege of helping people plan and prepare for the major ‘rites of 
passage’ in life : Baptisms, Weddings and Funerals. 
 
The church arranges Celebrations of Christian, National and Rural festivals and seasons (Christmas, 
Easter, Remembrance Day, Harvest etc) for the whole village. There are opportunities to engage with 
(and support) Fairtrade and charitable agencies such as Christian Aid and the Children’s Society.  
 
It also offers company, fellowship and social interaction including weekly ‘Drop in for Coffee’ and 
monthly mid-week quiet prayer with lunch (Emmaus); and events for young people and families which 
can help foster values, talents and priorities for later life (Music Club, Family Praise and other special 
occasions.) 
 

                                                         EXPLORING CHRISTIAN FAITH 
Christian faith and principles have moulded our Western societies for 2,000 years and form the basis 
of many of our laws and structures. These lay the foundation for the provision of a moral code which 
leads to an effective, just, caring and peaceful society. They should be at the heart of our business 
and commercial principles and ethics – we are seeing what happens when they are ignored!!  
What kind of society and world do YOU want for the future? 
 
The church can help you explore a Christian Understanding of personal Life / relationships / ‘being a 
person’ (experiencing self-worth, purpose and fulfilment) – this could include support with parenting 
and developing happy families. 
 
Confirmation – this offers people OF ALL AGES the opportunity to ask questions and discover faith, 
leading to an act of confirming baptism promises for themselves. 
 
Quiet Days – opportunities for quiet, guided reflection and meditative prayer. 
                                                                

PASTORAL CARE 
The church has a dedicated team of people who, over the last decade, have been engaged in 
pastoral care, in a way that has been greatly valued by many villagers. In conjunction with the 
Methodist Church, they endeavour to meet and welcome all newcomers to the village. They offer a 
‘listening ear’ to those in distress or trouble, in complete confidence, as well as help or advice in 
emergency situations. If people are ill or housebound, the team can make arrangements for home 
communion or prayer for those who would value this. For Pastoral Care Support please contact your 
churchwardens (Roy Thompson and Cheryl Smith), Jenny Howarth or Mary Masefield (see church 
porch for contact details). 
 

Confidential discussion with the Vicar about personal matters is also available.  
If you are interested in finding out more about any of these opportunities, please contact – 
Sheriff Hutton : Roy Thompson (878644) or Cheryl Smith (879128); Farlington : Ramsay 
MacCleary (810552) or Margaret Singleton (878735) or Rev. Chris Ellis on 01347 810251 or you 
may e-mail benefice.admin@googlemail.com  
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Dates to Note 
February 2nd  7pm Fieldnats “Dormice” at Village Hall 

March 2nd  7pm Fieldnats AGM at Village Hall 
 14th   Village Charity Meeting at Village Hall 
 15th  7.30pm Parish Church Annual Parish Meeting in the Miss Ward Room 
May 7th   Village Auction at Village Hall 
June 11th   BBQ organised by Village Hall Friends and Playgroup 
July  4th   Village Charity Meeting 

November 14th   Village Charity Meeting 
 
 

 

ALISON MASSINGHAM 
flowers  

Now Open at Cavanagh House 
The Square, Sheriff Hutton 

 Flowers, plants and gifts for all 
occasions 

~ Nationwide Delivery ~ 
Tel : 01347 878144 

www.alisonmassingham.co.uk  

 

STORES and POST OFFICE 
Mon – Fri 8 am - 5.30 pm (PO opens 9 

am) 
Sat 8 am - 12.30pm (PO opens 9 am) 
Groceries, Fruit & Veg, bakery products, 

sandwiches, sweets, cigarettes and 
stationery, National & Local Newspapers 

Free local delivery service available 
 

Tel : 01347 878 331 

 

 

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS 
 

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park 
 

‘Quality Meats 
at Competitive Prices’ 

 

Jerry Petch 
 

Tel/Fax : 01347 878 222 

STILLINGTON FISHERIES 
for the 

finest skinless haddock and cod 
Tuesday – Thursday 5.00 – 7.00 

Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 

Closed Sunday and Monday 
The Green, Stiilington, YO61 1JX 

Tel : 01347 811 747 

 

YÄtåàÉÇ YÉÜzxYÄtåàÉÇ YÉÜzxYÄtåàÉÇ YÉÜzxYÄtåàÉÇ YÉÜzx    
Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator 

Bespoke Ironwork 
made to Commission 

Contact : Tom Heys : 01904 468 144 
www.flaxtonforge.co.uk  

J H WRIGHT & SONS 
 

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS 
 

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley 
York  YO41 1JU 

 
Tel : 01759 371 319 

York WinesYork WinesYork WinesYork Wines    
Specialist Wine ImportersSpecialist Wine ImportersSpecialist Wine ImportersSpecialist Wine Importers    

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales 
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton 

www.yorkwines.co.uk 
 

Tel : 01347 878716 

Open daily except Sunday 

NICOLA’S CUISINE 
 

Outside Catering 
Luxury 

Ready Prepared Meals 
 

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire 
 

Tel : 01347 878 938 
Mobile : 07860 612 622 

Poppy Caterers and Marquees 
Bespoke Caterers and Marquee HireBespoke Caterers and Marquee HireBespoke Caterers and Marquee HireBespoke Caterers and Marquee Hire    

Specialists in outside catering for all occasions 
Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 

Tel: 01347 878628 
email: info@poppycaterers.co.uk 

www.poppymarquees.co.uk 
www.poppycaterers.co.uk 

Chrisalis ServicesChrisalis ServicesChrisalis ServicesChrisalis Services    
    

SeSeSeSecretarial : Typing : Call Handlingcretarial : Typing : Call Handlingcretarial : Typing : Call Handlingcretarial : Typing : Call Handling    
Event Management : Website DesignEvent Management : Website DesignEvent Management : Website DesignEvent Management : Website Design    

Design & Print : PhotocopyingDesign & Print : PhotocopyingDesign & Print : PhotocopyingDesign & Print : Photocopying    
Tel : 0844 583 8152Tel : 0844 583 8152Tel : 0844 583 8152Tel : 0844 583 8152    

    

e : lisa@chrisalisservices.co.uk  
www.chrisalisservices.co.uk   

 
Anna Martinez-Armitage 

Spanish Tutor 
Courses for people of all ages and abilities 

Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations 
Conversational & Holiday Spanish  

Tel: 07800 634510 
W: www.spanish-talk.com  

W: www.books4spanish.com 

 
 

Thornton Le Clay based driving school 

• Lessons for new and qualified drivers 

• Night time and motorway lessons 

1
st

 FOUR HOURS £60, 2 HOURS LESSONS £42 

Find out loads more on my website 

www.timetodrive.biz  
Or contact me directly on 07708 188792 

 

 

 
All aspects of gardening undertaken including; 

Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & 

maintenance 

Please call Tom for a free quote 
Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01904 422 225 

www.wildlandscapesyork.com 

D & K Unsworth & Sons 
 

Excavators 1.5 – 13 ton 360° Telescopic Forklift 
 

Road making & repairing, ditching and draining 
Landscaping and site clearance 

Pond Excavation : Paddock Maintenance 
Contact Guy Unsworth 

Tel : 01347 878 558 
www.dkunsworthandsons.co.uk  

 

MALCOLM COLLINS 
30 Years Experience 

 

Fencing : All Tree Work 
Hedge Cutting 

 

Fully Insured 
 

Tel : 01347 878 275 

 



11 

 
 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
New Patients Welcome 
Early Morning Surgery 

 

Robert Glover : Alison Byrne 
Nitin Prasad 

 

96 The Mount, York 

Tel : 01904 623 436 

 

Richard Fisher & Associates 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

Richard W Fisher ~ Karen Darby 
Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire 

 

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall 
York YO32  5AA 

 

Tel : 01904 490 060 

JANE HOLLOWOOD 
MSCh and HPC registered 

 

CHIROPODIST / 
PODIATRIST 

 

Home Visits 
 

Tel : 01904 491688 
 

 

PAUL NELSON 
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton 

 

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 
DECORATING 

 

Tel : 01347 878 185 

Neil Eshelby 
 

Painter and Decorator 
68 Anthea Drive, 

Huntington, York YO31 9DD 
 

Tel : 01904 654 523 
Mobile : 07704 403 358 

 

PETER TROTTER 
 

Painter & Decorator 
Joiner 

 

97 Parkfield, Stillington 
 
 

Tel : 01347 811 272 
 

Painter & Decorator 
GRAHAM HILL 

 

“25 Years Experience” 
 

The Byre, Field House Farm 
Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA 

 

Tel : 01904 468 773 

 

CATHY CUNNINGHAM 
 

Painting & Decorating 
also 

Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing 
 

Competitively Priced 
 

Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152 

 

THE TREE FELLA 
Sam Dickson C&G Arb. 

All aspects of Tree Surgery 
QualityWoodchip For Sale (Delivered) 

Chipper for Hire with Operator 
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance 

 

01653 619 905 
 www.samthetreefella.co.uk  

 

 

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE 
 

MOT Testing : Repairs : Servicing 
 

LPG Gas Sales 
 
 

Tel : 01347 878 326 

 

Simon Wood 

t/a R E Wood LTD 
Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists 

Vehicle Servicing : MOT Preparation 
Used Car Sales 

New Lane, Sheriff Hutton 
Monday – Friday 8.30 am – 5pm 

 

Tel : 01347 878 332 

 

NEIL HUTCHINSON 
Motor Body Repairs 
Manor Farm, Ganthorpe 

 

WELDING & SPRAYING 
PRE-MOT WORK : SERVICING 

 

Tel : 01653 648 436 or 648 441 
J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD 

 

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs 
Discount Tyres & Exhausts 

Electrics & Engine Diagnostics 
Air Conditioning Servicing & Repairs 

 

Units 1B & 1C Sheriff Hutton Ind Estate 
www.j-skelton.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878 790 

 

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. 
PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEERS 

 

7, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton 
 
 
 

OFTEC Registered Installer 
Gas and Plumbing Registered 

 
 
 

Tel : 01347 878 512 

 

H²O 
Plumbing & Heating Ltd 

 

Boiler Replacements & Systems Upgraded 
Ground and Air Source Heat Pump Systems 

 

OFTEC Regd 
 

Tel : 01347 878 684 
 

PETER BELLWOOD 
Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York 
 

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY 
REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED 

 

Contact : 01347 878 590 
Mobile : 07947 045 222 

 

Dawsonbuild 
 

Extensions : Conversions 
Renovation : New Build 

Repairs 
 

Over 20 years Experience 
 

Tel : 01347 878 186 or 0772 769 4428 

RICHARD TURNER 
 

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & 
Conservatories too! 

also 

Designer Driveways & Patios – 
Block/Stone Paving & Pattern 

Imprinted Concrete   Free Quotes 

Tel : 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566  
 

 

STEPHEN SHIPLEY 
T/A D R Shipley 

 

Builders and Contractors 
 
 

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton 
Tel : 01347 878 481 

 

PETER BEAN BUILDING 
Federation of Master Builders 

 

Farm Building : Concreting 
Home Extension and Repairs 

Tarmacadam and Block Paving 
Excavation and Drainage 

 

Tel : 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188 

 

EDWARD HULL 
 

BUILDER 
& 

CONTRACTOR 
 

Tel : 01347 878 354 
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VILLAGE REGULAR WEEKLY ACTIVITIES 
Sun 9.30am Holy Communion Parish Church – But check in Church for Details 
 9.30am Zomby Woofe FC Playing Fields    
 10.30am Morning Service Methodist Church    
Mon 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall 2.00pm Ladies Tennis Tennis Club 
    7.30pm Badminton Village Hall 
Tue 12.30 Luncheon Club Village Hall    
Wed 8.00am Morning Prayers Methodist Church 7.00pm Club Night Tennis Club 
 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall    
 10.00am Drop in for Coffee Methodist Church    

 11.00am Ladies Tennis Tennis Club    
Thu 9.45am Babes & Toddlers Village Hall 6.00pm  

onwards 
Exercise 
Classes 

Village Hall 

Fri 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall    
 12 – 12.30 Playgroup Lunch 

Club 
Village Hall 12.30 – 3pm Playgroup Village Hall 

 

Additional Activities in January 
2nd  Sun 10.30am United Covenant Service at the Methodist Church 

3rd  Mon 7.30pm Guild “A New Year” Rev. Ruth Duck in the Miss Ward Room 
4th  Tues 10.05am – 1.35pm Mobile Library visits Farlington and Sheriff Hutton 
5th  Wed 7.00pm Fieldnats “The Secret World of the Wildlife Crime Officer” at 

Village Hall 
8th  Sat 5.00pm United Christian Churches New Year Party in the Village Hall 
10th  Mon 7.30pm Guild “Living in the Arctic” Richard Masefield in Miss Ward Room 
12th  Wed 11.45am for 12 noon 

7.30pm 
Emmaus Fellowship Group at Parish Church 
Yorkshire Countrywomen 

14th  Fri 7.30pm Bowls Club Bingo in Village Hall 

15th  Sat 2.00pm Jumblies sale for Guide Dogs for the Blind at the Village Hall 
16th  Sun 10.45am Sheriff Hutton Point-to-Point 
17th  Mon 7.30pm Guild “Sailing” Rev. Stephen Burgess in Miss Ward Room 
18th  Tues 9.30am 

3.55pm 
Mobile Library on Goose Track Lane, West Lilling 
Mobile Library at High Stittenham 

19th  Wed 7.30pm  Gardening Club “Brunswick Organic Nursery” in Village Hall 
23rd  Sun 11.15am Plough Sunday and Lunch at Farlington Church 

24th  Mon 7.30pm Guild “The Church I See” Keith Dixon in Miss Ward Room 
25th  Tues 10.05am – 1.35pm 

7.30pm 
Mobile Library visits Farlington and Sheriff Hutton 
Friends of the Village Hall meeting at Village Hall 

26th  Wed 9.30am Mid Week ramble meet at Village Hall Car Park 
28th  Fri 7.30pm Tennis Club Annual Dinner and Presentation Evening at the 

Highwayman 
31st  Mon 7.30pm Guild “Aromatherapy” Jill Johnson in Miss Ward Room 
 
 

~ To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or e mail villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk ~ 
 

Village News is printed on paper sourced from sustainable forests 
 

To contact the Village News production team, call Eric Hayhurst (878471), Richard and Wendy 
Haste (878581) or Lynne and Brian Shepherd (878310) or e mail villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk 

 
Items for Village News 

should reach the editors by the 18th of  January for inclusion in February News. 


